
 

 

14 January 2025 
 

 

 
 
Jack Turner 
Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure 
Jack.Turner@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Jack 
 

Subject: Modification 1 Report Moomba to Sydney Ethane Pipeline Repurposing 
 _________________________________________________________________________________  

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments in relation to the abovementioned development proposal.  
Council has reviewed the Modification Report prepared by Jacobs Group (Australia) Pty Ltd dated December 
2024 and offers the following response. 

• Council does not object to the proposal. It is understood that minimal work is required in order to repurpose 
the existing ethane pipeline. 

• The existing ethane pipeline shares an easement with Council’s Highland Source Water Pipeline (HSP) 
between Goulburn and Sutton Forest. Council requests that it be notified of any physical works that may 
occur on the pipeline within this section.   

The GPS co-ordinates for the shared easement are as follows: 

Start (Goulburn): -34.718063, 149.700909 
End (Sutton Forest): -34.598615, 150.250816 

• Council reserves the right to continue to access the easement in order to facilitate maintenance and repairs 
to its HSP including the use of machinery to carry out these works. 

• Council also owns land upon which the easement passes through. The descriptors for this land are as 
follows: 

Lots 1-2 DP1126788 
Lot 102 DP791867 
Lot 1 & 3 DP198294 
 
Should access to these lands be required, the applicant is to make suitable arrangements with Council prior 
to entry. The appropriate point of contact is: 
 
Trevor Sultana 
Business Manager Water Operations 
(02) 4823 4411 

 
• The primary access point for Sooley Dam traverses the easement. Sooley Dam is the primary water source 

for the City of Goulburn and therefore requires frequent access. Council needs to ensure that the ability 
to access Sooley Dam remains unimpeded. 
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Should you require any further information, please contact the undersigned on (02) 48 234 480. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Scott Martin 
Director Planning and Environment 
 
 
 
 
  


